

Virtual Meeting Minutes October 7th, 2021 | 7 p.m.

Attendees: Stephenie W., Megan G., Mary Ann T., Beth R., Rachael R., Crystal S., Christina A., Luminosa, Josie B., Dawn P., Principal Amanda Small *left after Guest Speaking

I. Call to Order: Welcome

Meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by President Stephenie West

• **Approve September minutes** Megan G moved to approve the September minutes with no edits. Seconded from Rachael R. Motion passed.

II. Guest Speakers:

• Principal Small:

- -She is happy to see the smooth processes in the building and seeing how the school year is progressing. FastBridge assessments are happening and will show good data for current and future purposes. DESSA System will be opening up, and will allow for assessments, information and systems to improve social and emotional skills for students.
- -There may be changes to field trips, with less field trips leaving campus, and more in school engagements or even walking trips. Staff may be looking for help with ideas and insight.
- -The district cabinet approved volunteers in school. Volunteers will be allowed in the office, and areas where students are not located. They will help with clerical work and any assistance teachers need outside of the classroom. We are looking into a calendar through SignUp Genius, and make sure to communicate that background checks and covid vaccination verification is needed.
- -Fun Run:"Thank you for supporting the Fun Run!" Coaches are excited and enthusiastic to be involved. For the overall goal principal prize there are four choices: make a sundae on the principal's head, silly string the principal, green slime the principal, or the principal wears a chicken outfit all day and dances around classrooms! (Currently the chicken dance is winning)

Principal Small left the meeting at this time.

III. Public Comment:

No Public Comments at this time.

IV. President's Report: Stephenie West

- Fun Run profits to be distributed to staff allowances to enhance classrooms. Tracking, planning, for clarifying tracking and collaboration to promote classroom enrichment funding
- Calendar Events
 - Fall Harvest Cancelled- substitute for Halloween decor/ photo booth Friday Oct.
 29th
 - -email GWPO to help set up and organize. A great opportunity to volunteer!
- Virtual "PAWS" recap: great meeting to open discussions and connect outside of school. The next PAWS is end of month (Thursday October 28th)

- -Great opportunity to connect and discuss our school
- Field Trips- reserve funds to put towards classroom experience on campus

 enhancement and engaging for students while bringing in field trips

 Rachael R. motioned to redirect field trip funds and open up to include in classroom experiences. Seconded by Josie B.. Thumbs up vote by all
 - Garden
 - Lead- myself and extension parent Virginia Fenstermaker
 -working on plans for concrete foundation

V. Vice President's Report: Megan Greisen

- Storybook Walk: The Bad Seed (Principled focus for Profile of a Graduate)
 - Links and educational teachings will be included in communications to teachers
- Staff Spotlight: Still working on an item to prepare
 - Shirts that will be dispersed throughout the school year. Megan will work on a
 Tshirt survey to get size preferences. We will still do acknowledgements on social
 media
- Wolves Den stock and purchases. GWPO, with Megan leading the process, will do the stocking and purchasing of merchandise.
 - Tami McDonald will assist in overseeing
 - Staff/Teachers will take students to shop at the Wolves Den
- Creation of binder for staff to find resources for classroom enhancements
 On going project binder for staff, organized by topics, virtual field trips, experiences.
 Helps with ideas, time management, and planning. Megan is putting together a lot of resources to assist our school.

VI. Treasurer's Report: Mary Ann Triska

- Account balances
 - Checking: \$1,568.76 (\$1,568.76 when outstanding checks clear)
 - Boost Savings: \$24266.46
 - o Savings: \$293.08
- Money Market: \$13,014.47Certificate: \$19,585.32Fiscal year closes June 30, 2022

VII. Secretary Report: Beth Rajski

- Apparel Sale
 - The sale is going well. Forms due Friday, Oct. 15th. We have forms already in, that we are organizing, and will start purchasing the apparel after the end date.
- Yearbook- send in your photos to the gwposcappoose@gmail.com email. Events such as the Bike to School event that just happened are great times to showcase our students. We will also be email teachers to send photos throughout the year to our email to later be in the year book.

VIII. 2021-2022 Budget

- Contingency \$5000.00
 - Special Spending Fun Run expenditures- take out of profits before boosting Teacher
 - Allowances. Supplies (envelopes, lap bracelets, have accounted for under \$200 so far. We still need to purchase the \$25 congratulatory prize and supplies for the principal prize.
 - Megan G motioned to spend \$700 for the Fun Run \$35 prize and principal

prize, with the option to return if we don't spend all. Christina A. seconded the motion. 8 thumbs up, 2 non voters. Motion passed.

- No additional special requests so far
- IX. Other school business: no other school business discussed at this time.

Upcoming District Meetings:

• Scappoose School District Board Meeting: November 8th, 6:30p.m. via Zoom

Upcoming Grant Watts Events:

- No School Friday, Oct 8th
- SuperHero Fun Run Friday, Oct. 15th *during school PE classes
- Halloween Photo Op. Friday 29th

GWPO Next Meeting:

- November 4th, 2021
- **X. Adjournment: Stephenie West** Thank you for coming to the GWPO meeting and we are excited for the upcoming events. Adjourned at 7:37pm by President Stephenie West.